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MEDIA RELEASE

Queensland’s largest basement excavation reaches halfway
mark

Brisbane CBD’s biggest hole in the ground has just hit the half way mark, with 225,000m?® of
material removed from the precinct which will house the $3.6 billion Queen’s Wharf Brisbane
development.

The earthworks, which began in March, are for a 26-metre deep, five-level car-park basement that will
service the entertainment, dining and tourism development when it is due to open in 2022.

Destination Brisbane Project Director Simon Crooks says the excavation work is expected to be complete
by August 2019.

“The former basements and footings of the Executive Building and Annexe have been removed as well as
around 225,000m3 of bulk excavation material,” Mr Crooks said.

“That’s equivalent to around 90 Olympic swimming pools.

“More than 90 per cent of the material is being recycled with most of it being used for reclamation works
by Brisbane Airport.

“The Queen’s Wharf site is currently levelled out and sitting 16 metres below George Street.”

Mr Crooks said excavation peaked in August with 3,400 truck movements recorded across the month
during the combined night and day works.

As part of the excavation, a 172-metre waterproof barrier wall was constructed while 2,300 rock anchors
will hold the remaining perimeter in place.

Meanwhile, piling to build the above-river Mangrove Walk is now complete, with work to fit pre-cast
concrete platforms underway.

A vibrant art piece has been applied to the underside of the Riverside Expressway at Waterline Park, and
upgrades to the bikeway between the Goodwill Bridge and 1 William Street are expected to open in the
second half of 2019.

“Having reached half way, this next phase of excavation is where we expect to hit bedrock in early 2019,”
Mr Crooks said.

“This will be Brisbane Tuff — the same rock as the Kangaroo Point Cliffs, and for which tunnel boring
equipment is often used.

“Instead, our contractor Probuild plans to use low levels of explosives to finely crack the rock ahead of
excavation.

“The method is not new to Brisbane’s CBD. It directs force downwards, reducing noise, reducing the risk
to people or buildings nearby, and it should help speed up this next phase, while also reducing the
amount of excavator operated rock breaking work required.
“All of the adjacent heritage buildings are monitored 24/7 for any movement, and sonet e hegn braced
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Queen’s Wharf Brisbane integrated resort development will provide over 12 football fields of public space,
a 100m high sky deck with uninterrupted views of Brisbane and the introduction of four new hotel brands,
including Brisbane’s first six-star hotel.

“Construction of the Integrated resort will commence in 2019 once the excavation is complete. The tender
to build the shell and core of the integrated resort development closed in October and we are working
through that process now and expect to announce the contractor around March of 2019.”

To learn more about Queen’s Wharf Brisbane, visit www.queenswharfbrisbane.com.au and/or our
Facebook page www.facebook.com/queenswharfbrisbane/.
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